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2. Calculating Contributions

The HBF objects to the developer having to undertake a full financial appraisal of the scheme. Authorities can seek to negotiate with developers and can request open book accounting but it cannot expect or require it.  Furthermore, different developers and development schemes will operate to different cost and profits and it will be difficult for a third party to comment on what is, and what is not, financially appropriate.

If this absolutely necessary we believe that this element of the policy needs expansion to provide that any information will be only submitted to a third party independent appraiser and not directly to the Council with only a summary report being available to the Council containing the recommendation of the advisor as to whether or not the proposed scheme would or would not be unviable.

Paragraph 2.10

The HBF objects to blanket charges as such requirements may result in the development being unviable. All sites should be judged on the their merits and the evident need and the available facilities in the area. Furthermore trends have indicated that the average household size is decreasing. Therefore, it is considered that the Local Planning Authority should not demand such requirements.  Existing mechanisms, such as Council Tax, should be used to provide funding for such facilities.

Paragraph 2.14

Ten years is too long a time period for the returning of contributions in order to reasonably maintain a relationship between the contribution and the benefit to satisfy the tests in Circular 05/2005. The return of contributions should be made if they are not committed by the completion of the development or no more than 5 years in all other cases.

